The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on November 10, 2014 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Luenberger, Baird, Sanderson, Crick, and guests. Absent: Council member Thomas and City Attorney Cook.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Luenberger, to approve the minutes of October 6, 2014.  Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $23,410.56. Motion carried 5-0.    

The Finance Committee reviewed the 2nd Quarter General Fund Budget and 3rd Quarter Water and Sewer Budget. No major complications were found and no major adjustments were needed.
Mayor Dobis reviewed the final adjustments to the contract with Alcona County Road Commission. The increase to the Major Street Fund is $1,126.63 over the approved April 14, 2014 amount of $10,153. The increase to the Minor Street Fund is $3,689.33 over the approved April 14, 2014 amount of $9, 446.00 for a total increase of $4, 815.96. Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to approve the final increases and adjustments to the Major and Minor Street Funds to the Alcona County Road Commission. Motion carried: 5-0.
Mayor Dobis set a public hearing for the Water/Sewer Budget for December 8, 2014 at 7:30 pm.
Mayor Dobis informed council of the request by the Alcona County Chamber of Commerce for annual membership dues of $100.00. Motion by Baird, support by Crick to pay the annual membership dues of $100.00 to the Alcona County Chamber of Commerce for the year 2015. Motion carried: 5-0.
Mayor Dobis advised council of the Holiday Office Closures for the Thanksgiving and Christmas Holidays. Thanksgiving: Closed-November 27 and 28, 2014. Christmas: December 24, 25, 26, 2014. New Years: December 31, 2014-January 1 and 2, 2015.  The City Office will reopen Monday, January 5, 2015.
REPORTS

Clerk Pierce: The General Election was held on Tuesday, November 4, 2014. As of November 3, 2014 there were 375 registered voters in the city. Our election workers reported that 181 ballots were received and recorded. That is a 48% voter turnout for the city. A new Christmas ornament for Main Street has been ordered and will arrive by the end of the month.
Treasurer Keerl: Winter tax bills will be mailed soon.
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports that final fuel bills are owed by years end. The Harbor Commission has asked permission of the city to defer the $500.00 monthly payment on a loan from the city to the Harbor, until January 1, 2016. Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to defer Harbor monthly payment of $500.00 until January 1, 2016. Motion carried: 5-0.
Planning Commissioner Baird reports the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 2, 2014. 
Assistant Fire Chief Keerl and Fire Advisory Committee member Baird report that it is becoming extremely more difficult to find replacement parts for the pumper truck because of its age. It is still capable of being in service, however needs replacement parts to continue to function properly. Baird to inform Harrisville Township FAC members of issues and the need to review replacement of our fire truck.
Comment Cards: None.
Councils Last Comments: Alderman Kaiser commented about the area at the city compost which is becoming overrun with Japanese Knotweed. Treasurer Keerl said that a contract has been signed with Huron Pines Conservation District for eradication. Because of this fall’s weather conditions, the process will wait until 2015. Alderman Sanderson reports that the annual Tree Lighting ceremony will take place on Sunday, November 23, 2014 at the corner of US23 and M72.   
Motion to adjourn by Crick.                       .                                               
Adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting is Monday, December 8, 2014 at 7:00 PM.
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